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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services



100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) - 923-1109 (fax)


MEMORANDUM
TO:
            Mayor Patricia Flury



Vice Mayor Bobbie Grace 

Commissioner Anne Castro

                        Commissioner Walter Duke

Commissioner C.K. McElyea

FROM:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E. Director of Public Services

BY: 

Leo Williams, Public Works Superintendent

Date:

July 14, 2011
RE:           
Authorizing Appropriation of Water Fund Resources for Construction of the Marina Water Main Extension Project


Introduction and Background
The City Manager has determined that it is necessary to provide for services for installation of an 8” water main extension from the existing 12” water main in the beach parking lot, west to the City’s Marina to provide adequate water supply and fire protection. Presently, the marina is served from the water service line feeding FAU Facility and continues north to the marina. The engineering for this project has already been completed and permitting has been obtained.
The Public Services Director has determined that the installation work for this project can best be done by using in-house City staff. The material costs associated with the water main installation shall not exceed $15,000.00. Staff recommends transfer of funds, $15,000.00 from available Water Fund Fee Reserve balance to the water Distribution Division – Miscellaneous Supplies Account as necessary to purchase the materials. Staff recommends approval.
Recommendation
It is recommended that the City Commission approves resolution for the Marina Water Main Extension project, under the terms and conditions therein and authorize the City Manager to execute same.   

